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Our priority this year has been to extend our English Language program 

to other schools. The directors of the schools are very happy with the as-

sistance provided by K.Nace, our senior English teacher, to improve their 

English classes. 

To further embed the English program we have renovated one of the 

classrooms at Nong Kra Toom school to become an English learning cen-

ter. This has quickly become a favorite classroom for the children.  We 

have also funded a volunteer teacher, K.Bell,  who holds a degree in Eng-

lish, at Wang Both school. 

English Language Program Update … 

K.Boonlert… 
We deeply regret to announce the passing of Boonlert Chareonthong, a 

founding board member of Bright Dawn. Boonlert was a leading figure 

in both the legal and charity community of Bangkok and his kind agree-

ment to serve on the board gave Bright Dawn considerable credibility.  

 

He provided invaluable assistance that enabled Bright Dawn to comply 

with Thai laws and regulations governing charities and was always will-

ing to give sound advice on our activities. He was a kind and decent 

man and the Bright Dawn team extend our sympathies to his family. 



Other News 

Cinema Outing... 

Our annual sports day was held recently at Nong Hieng school.  The 
event was really well supported by guests and family members of the 
children. 

It was an exciting day for the students 
from all our schools. They worked hard 
to compete for the title of champion in 
the many events held on the day. All 
the kids were in fine voice as they 
cheered on their team members and 
entertained the crowd with their 
cheerleading routines. 

Congratulations to the overall victors 
for the sixth year running - Nong 
Hieng. 

New Term Gifts… 

As part of our cleanliness initiative we supplied all kids with jackets, 

socks and dental kits at the start of the new school year. Both the 

children and their parents were delighted with their gifts. 

In May we took the children 

from all five schools to the cin-

ema at Market Village to see 

the cartoon film, Sherlock 

Gnomes. 

It was a great hit for the kids, 

teachers and the Bright Dawn 

Staff! 

Annual Sports Day  

We love the  innovative hoop design! 


